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Dear Parents and Carers,           H e ll o / Χ α ί ρ ε τ ε    

I hope that you are well and have been enjoying the sunshine. This week the children have been very busy in their learning. W e have had Local Authority Moderators in school 

to check our end of year judgements. I'm pleased to say that they agreed with us. Well done to all the Year 2 teachers. 
 

I am so impressed with all the homework that we have seen recently from Year 2 children, their homemade aircrafts are superb. Thank you to all the parents and carers who 

have supported the children. I especially enjoyed watching a short video made by Isaac in Class 5 with background sounds! 
 

The week beginning Monday 11th July, we will have our annual Healthy Week, during this time the children will engage with lots of   

different activities to support their physical and mental well-being. This year we have invited the ProKick Sports Challenge into school. 

This organisation will organise a fun sponsored event for all the children to enter and raise money for the school and the charity. On 

Wednesday the 13th of July we will have our first Sports Day with visitors in over 2 years. We are inviting parents and carers to come 

along and support the children in their multi skill type activities on the back field. From 9.15am -11.30am approx. [weather permitting].  
           

Have a lovely weekend.     

 

Best wishes, Mrs Rae Lee [Headteacher] 

P r e  S c h o o l / ν η π ι α γ ω γ ε ί ο  
Preschool children have been digging 

for worms and using new vocabulary 

like ‘wiggly’, ‘squirm’ and ‘wormery’ all 

linked to the book,‘Superworm’. They 

have made some amazing ‘homes’ for 

the creatures showing lots of wonderful 

imaginative play. Also, whisks have 

been used to make bubbles in the water 

tray which is a great strengthening    

activity for arm muscles. They have also 

practised taking shoes and socks on 

and off independently and learning how 

to move the mats in the school hall in 

PE sessions and they also enjoyed 

lunch in the hall on Tuesday. 

 

Next week, we need ice cream boxes 

for our role play. We will read the book 

‘A Squash and a Squeeze’ and we are 

also looking forward to a visit from a 

doctor soon. 

Year  R/ Έ τ ο ς  R  
This week in Class 1 and 2  we have been 

enjoying some computing! We have    

experimented with creating an audio     

recording on a iPad and have had a go at 

programming using 2Go. In literacy we 

have been learning to write a simple     

sentence, beginning it with a capital letter 

and ending with a full stop. Maths learning 

has focused on noticing and continuing 

patterns within numbers to 10, including 

odd and even numbers, double facts and 

how quantities can be shared equally. 

 

Next week, in our enquiry sessions we 

will be learning about the sculptor Antony 

Gormley and using clay to experiment with 

a range of techniques, including coiling. 

Year  1 / Έ τ ο ς  1  
Class 3 and Class 4 have had another 

busy week with lots of Involved Iguanas. 

We have enjoyed programming the      

Bee-Bots in computing and even         

predicting and testing which surfaces they 

move better on when programmed. In 

English we have been planning our     

alternative version to ‘Jack and the    

Beanstalk’, and have made our own 

changes, ready to write our own version. 

Maybe your child could use simple       

sentences and story language to tell you 

their own version. In maths we have been 

learning about place value, by partitioning 

two digit numbers into tens and ones.  

 

Next week we will be comparing and   

ordering numbers. In enquiry we will be 

looking at Antony Gormley particularly his 

sculptures, for art and design. 

P T O  

Year  2/ Έ τ ο ς  2  
Class 5 and 6 have been acting out a 

new version of ‘The Runaway Chapati’ 

in English with actions to their      

classmates. Ask the children to show 

you their version, they are good! In 

maths they have worked on a medley 

of addition and subtraction work. The 

afternoons have been jam packed with 

the children  using the i-pads to video 

themselves in computing, sharing 

facts about the Wright Brothers and        

programming a Bee-Bot. 

 

Next week, the children are going to 

start investigating the work of the artist 

Antony Gormley. They will plan their 

writing for their own version of the 

crafty chapati in English and in maths 

they will be solving addition and     

subtraction problems. 

Cake Sale/Πώληση κέικ 
 

Please would you donate cakes for 

our Cake Sale on Friday 1st July after 

school from 3.15pm. All proceeds to 

support school. 

mailto:office@hartfordinfantschool.org
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D a t e s / Η μ ε ρ ο μ ην ί ε ς  

Friday 1st July Stay & Play for New 2022  Reception children [9.15am –10.15am on the front playground] 

Friday 1st July Cake Sale - please donate cakes for our Sale, we will sell from 3.15pm [cash only]. All proceeds will purchase new resources. 

Friday 8th July Stay & Play for New 2022  Reception children [9.15am –10.15am on the front playground] 

Friday 8th July Annual School Reports shared online 

Friday 15th July Stay & Play for New 2022  Reception children [9.15am –10.15am on the front playground] 

Monday 11th July 

Healthy Week: children will need to wear their PE Kits all week [White t-shirt, blue or black shorts/leggings and suitable footwear i.e. 

trainers]                        Monday: Taster Tennis sessions, Tuesday: ProKick Sponsorship event,  

Wednesday: Sports Day [9.15am-11.30am weather permitting ], Thursday: Static bikes, Friday: yoga 

Thursday 21st July Last Day of Term 

S c h o o l  C o u n c i l / Σ χ ο λ ι κό  Σ υ μ β ο ύ λ ι ο  
On Monday, the School Council met for a slightly different purpose.  We were getting our ‘Cool Down Book Club’ trolley up and running.  The children worked well together 

to clean and prepare the cart that Mrs Lee kindly donated, then filled it with books they thought their friends would enjoy reading in the shade during lunchtime.  As the school 

councillors wheeled the cart into the outdoor classroom, the children flocked to read the books – what a great start!  Well done and thank you to our councillors. 
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